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Chairman LeBlanc called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  
Attendance

Present:

Randy J. LeBlanc

Cathyann Harris

Anthony LaFauci                          

Kristine A. Mackin 
Patrick J. O’Brien                       

Absent: none

Chairman LeBlanc recused himself and left the room.  Councillor O’Brien assumed the Chair. 
17-25 Street opening 44-46 Oak Street
Attorney Francis reviewed the request which is related to the demolition of an old house and construction of a new house.  Attorney Francis said a new hearing was being held next week due to a defect in the original notice. Councillor LaFauci moved approval. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval. 
Councillor LeBlanc returned to the room. Councillor O’Brian retained the Chair.
Traffic Mitigation Resolution 
Councillor LeBlanc reviewed that traffic mitigation funds are usually tied to a specific area and wanted to see if after a certain period of time they could be used city-wide. Councillor LaFauci requested the spreadsheet of available funds. Councillor LeBlanc moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Private Way/Public Way Resolution 

Councillor LeBlanc asked the Clerk to summarize the various Law Department opinions into bullet points.  The Clerk said he would provide the opinions but would not be making editorial notes. Councillor Mackin and Councillor Harris said they would like the Law Department opinion and the current street listing. Councillor LaFauci said people continue to be annoyed about their streets not being paved and it is important for the Council to make progress on this issue. Councillor LeBlanc reviewed the Harrington Road process and Councillor O’Brien reviewed his experience on Ravenswood Road. Councillor LeBlanc moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Councillor LaFauci moved to adjourn at 6:49 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph W. Vizard, Assistant City Clerk
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